
















 
 
 
 
August 4, 2009 
 
David Mohler, Chairman 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee, Boston MPO 
c/o Central Transportation Planning Staff 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA 02116 
 
Subject:  North Shore Task Force comment on Draft FY2010 UPWP and general 
UPWP comments 
 
Dear Mr. Mohler, 
 
The North Shore Task (NSTF) of the Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC) 
reviewed the public comment draft of the FY2010 Unified Planning Work Program at its 
meeting on July 9, 2009. 
  
After reviewing the UPWP with the assistance of staff from both the MAPC and the 
Central Transportation Planning Staff (CTPS), the NSTF expresses support for the 
proposals listed for FY 2010.  At this time there are no new studies specific to the NSTF 
regions that are appropriate for inclusion in the UPWP. However the Task Force 
especially continues to support the carry over and  completion of the North Shore 
Transportation Study from the 2008 UPWP as the draft EIR will help to determine the 
Locally Preferred Option for the Lynn-to-Revere corridor.  
 
In addition, the Task Force notes and supports the following increased funding and new 
programs listed for FY 2010 in the UPWP: 

• Increased funding for Subregional Support Activities; 
•  Low Cost Improvements to Bottleneck Locations; 
• Coordinated Technical Assistance to Communities; 
• Integrating Land Use in Regional Transportation Models; and 

Safety Assessments Coordination. The North Shore Task Force would like to note that 
the intersection of Routes 35 and 97 is particularly dangerous and straddles the municipal 
boundaries of Topsfield, Danvers and Wenham, which may add a measure of uncertainty 
regarding jurisdiction and responsibility. The Border to Boston Trail ROW crosses Rt. 97 
just below this intersection.    

 
 Though not specific to the 2010 UPWP, the North Shore Task Force continues to support 
the following areas for further study in future UPWPs, including: 
 
Continued support for a Route 35 corridor study, as previouslly expressed by the NSTF ; 
 



 Joint corridor study with MVPC of the Route 97 corridor from the Haverhill south to the 
Cummings Center in Beverly; 
 
 Joint corridor study with MVPC  of Route 133 and Routes 1 and 97 congested areas, 
especially downtown Georgetown; 
 
Routes 114/1A and 127 corridor study from Swampscott to Rockport on how to improve 
bike facilities and improve bike to rail connections in this heavily traveled and touristed 
region; 
 
Look at the feasibility of a new Park N’ Ride lot from Route 1 North for commuting into 
Beverly and Salem, based on the recent CTPS inventory done in this area. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Unified Planning Work Program. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brian Watson, Chairman 
North Shore Task Force 
 
 



 

 
 
August 3, 2009 
 
David Mohler, Chair 
Transportation Planning and Programming Committee  
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization  
State Transportation Building  
Ten Park Plaza, Room 4150  
Boston, MA 02116  
 
RE:  Draft Federal Fiscal Year 2010 Unified Planning Work Program  
 
Dear Mr. Mohler: 
 
The Regional Transportation Advisory Council (Advisory Council) is an independent body 
comprised of citizen and regional advocacy groups, municipal officials, and state and regional 
agencies charged by the Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) with 
providing public input on transportation planning to the MPO. The Advisory Council provides a 
forum for broad-based discussions of transportation issues and planning, particularly on 
programming of federal and some state transportation funding for the region, and is a main 
avenue for public participation in the MPO’s planning process.  
 
At its July 8, 2009 meeting, the Advisory Council received a briefing from Mary Ellen Sullivan, 
of MPO staff, on the draft FFY 2010 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP), then in 
circulation for public review and comment.  The Advisory Council supports the new studies 
included in the draft FFY 2010 UPWP and their connection to the region’s ongoing 
transportation planning process.  However, we request your attention to the additional views 
listed below: 
 
Freight Issues 
The Advisory Council is pleased by the inclusion of a freight study in the draft FFY 2010 
UPWP.  We believe that diverting truck freight traffic to the rail network has environmental, 
congestion, safety, and maintenance cost benefits for the Commonwealth.   
 
We do, however, have a minor concern about the current title (“Statewide Freight/Rail Study, 
Phase 2”) and description of this study.  We would like these elements changed to reflect the 
study’s regional nature.   
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Additionally, the Advisory Council would like the MPO to consider the incorporation of freight 
movements into the travel model as part of the “Integrating Land Use into Regional 
Transportation Models” study, or other future model upgrades.           
 
HOV Studies 
Constraints to highway capacity in the region highlight the importance of HOV lane 
development.  The Advisory Council expressed a desire last year for the FFY 2010 UPWP to 
include a regional HOV study.  A regionally specific HOV study was not included in the draft 
FFY 2010 UPWP.  Therefore, the Council requests that this study be included in the FFY 2011 
UPWP.     
 
Bike Studies 
The Advisory Council recognizes the importance of the bike network evaluation study, which 
was not included for funding due to fiscal constraints.  The Advisory Council would like the 
study to be included in a future UPWP.   
 
I-93 Access and HOV Improvements (Savin Hill/South Bay Area) 
The Advisory Council supports this timely study due to the potential economic benefits of 
improving traffic flow and transit in the area.  This study may also provide benefits for the South 
Coast Rail project.     
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Malek Al-Khatib, Chair 
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